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OXNARD COLLEGE ACADEMIC SENATE


Call to Order
Academic Senate (AS) President Scott Corbett called the meeting to order at 2:35 p.m.
Members present and absent:
	Academic Senate Executive Board

	Scott Corbett, President
	Present

	Robert Cabral, Vice President
	Present

	Maria Parker, Treasurer
	Present

	Mary Pinto-Casillas, Secretary
	Present


	Department
	Senators

	Addictive Disorders Studies
	1.  Vacant

	Business/CIS/Legal Assisting
	1.  Larry Kennedy, Present by proxy Robert Cabral

	Child Development
	1.  Vacant

	Counseling
	1.  Juan Hernandez, Absent

	Dental Hygiene
	1.  Dr. Richard Enriquez, Absent

	Fine Arts
	1.  Vacant

	Fire Tech/T.V.
	1.  Gary W. Morgan, Absent

	Letters
	1.  Amy London, Present
2.  Jeannette Redding, Present
3.  Vacant

1   Robert Kornelson, Absent
2.  Pt Vacant 

	Library
	1.  Tom Stough, Present

	Math
	1.  Bret Black, Present

2.  Patrick Gass, Present

	Part-Time Faculty Rep. at-Large
	1.  Greg Kaapuni, Present

	Performing Arts
	1.  Vacant

	Physical Education/Health
	1.  Vacant

	Natural Sciences
	1.  Chris Mainzer, Present
2.  Vacant

1.  Pt Vacant

2.  Pt Vacant

	Student Support Services (EAC, EOPS, Health Center)
	1.  Mary Jones, Present

2.  Ross Fontes, Absent

	Social Sciences
	1. Marie Butler, Present 

2. Linda Kamaila, Present
1.  Pt Vacant

2.  Pt Vacant

	Technology/CRM
	1.  Andrew Cawelti, Present


Non-Voting Faculty:
Ishita Edwards, Carolyn Dorrance
Guests:
Dr. Richard Duran
  
Additions to the Agenda
None
Public Comments/Announcements

Richard Duran-Question Time

· Dr. Duran informed that he and the other two colleges' presidents would each be presenting a progress report to the Board.  He gave a summary of his report which includes enrollment, retention, and productivity statistics and issues.
· Dr. Duran also reported on the Accreditation status and our timeline.  Critical documents for the Accreditation report include the Educational Master Plan and Strategic Goals.
· Carolyn Dorrance requested these reports be available to faculty since they include statistical information on the college that has previously been requested.  Dr. Duran stated that these reports will be posted to the My.vcccd.edu Website.
· The group was informed of an upcoming exercise as part of the emergency preparedness notification system.

· Dr. Duran shared that Oxnard College will be losing two people—Nathan Tharpe and Vilma Contrereas.  The search to replace Nathan's position begins ASAP.  In the meantime, the District will provide extra support to continue with initiatives started by Nathan.  Vilma's position may not be replaced.

·  Everyone was reminded and encouraged to attend the President's Forum on the economy Thursday, March 12 from 2:30-4:30 p.m.

· Dr. Duran was asked about the halt on the Learning Resource/Library building renovation. He stated that the halt is not a money related issue.  The Division of State Architect (DSA) has to approve a new plan due to the surfacing of an old plan that had been submitted. 
Reading and Approval of Minutes
With quorum met the Meeting Minutes of February 23, 2009, was approved. Jeannette Redding made motion; Andy Cawelti seconded. All were in favor.  
Board and Committee Reports

· Treasurer’s Report—Maria Parker
· The balance remains at $1,510.65. Dues received have not been automatically deposited yet, and the student scholarship money has not been deducted.
· Basic Skills Initiative—Jenny Redding

· Draft meeting minutes of the February 26 meeting were made available.

· Jenny gave general information on new hires to assist limited English speakers, curriculum changes to credit ESL courses, Summer Institute for summer '09, Math and English exit skills, tutors, and educational issues.
· The next committee meeting will be March 26 from 3-5 p.m.
· Accreditation Committee—Scott Corbett

· With regard to the Accreditation report, assignments are getting done and moving along.
· AS President S. Corbett will make another call to faculty to join the various groups working on the Accreditation Self-Study.
· Technology Committee – Bret Black/Linda Kamaila
· The technology task forces being created would not meet, but would communicate via e-mail mostly. The task forces are in Classroom Technology, Distance Learning, and Luminus. Luminus is not working at optimal level.  Training in Luminus is needed.
· The task forces' membership is still open.
· Professional Development Committee – Robert Cabral

There were over $16,000 in Spring funding application requests. The PDC, in a fair and equitable process, approved 67 percent to everyone who applied and qualified.
· Campus Use, Development, and Safety – Mary Jones

· The committee meets tomorrow.

· Cheryl Shearer's Memorial Bench is in the warehouse.  Mary will be working with Dr. Duran on the Memorial details.
· Program Effectiveness and Planning Committee – P. Scott Corbett
The committee will meet March 24. They are still waiting to finalize the conceptual definition of core.
· Planning and Budgeting Council –Scott Corbett

The committee meets March 18.
· Learning Outcomes Team – P. Scott Corbett
· The committee has been revived; they met last Thursday as a preliminary effort to continue working to meet Accreditation compliance.  
· AS President Corbett and Lilia Ruvalcaba will attend an all day training session and group discussion on program SLOs on Friday. 
· Curriculum –Jenny Redding
· The committee met Wednesday.
· The “hot” list has been created. There are 56 courses out of compliance currently scheduled for fall. 
· Course outlines must be turned in seven days prior to the deadlines:   for new courses that would be March 25 and for course revisions (turned in flawlessly), April 22.

· Betty will now only devote mornings to working with curriculum.  It was suggested to have a designated person assigned to working with curriculum, possibly an assistant to Betty.
· Linda Kamaila suggested looking at common practices to consider revising the course outline form.  Jenny stated that the discussion on course outline form revisions happens in May and everyone is welcome to attend and provide input.
· Jenny stated the reading competency was raised at the meeting.  Jim Merrill put out a request that if people want to be involved in that discussion, to contact their curriculum rep. for the rep. to bring back to the committee and start dialogue.

· Another topic discussed at the Curriculum meeting was SLOs.
· AFT Report—Mary Jones 

There is a third search going on for AFT director.
· Constitution/Bylaws Committee

The committee has not been able to meet due to calendar conflicts.
District Committees
· Report on Consultation Counsel—There was a very short meeting held on campus last Friday. Nothing to report.
· Report on DCHR—The VCCCD Honorific Academic Title Policy document was discussed. This document is a draft proposal the three colleges’ Academic Senate presidents have agreed on and will jointly recommend to DCHL. AS President Corbett stated that Patricia Parham promised to provide documentation as to how this policy relates to Accreditation.  Per the Chancellor, this is not a 10 +1 issue, but an Accreditation, Standard Four, Leadership and Governance issue.  These titles would only have a business card effect, and would apply to future hires.
· Report on DCAS—A District wide copying services contract has been let to Cannon.  This is a done deal negotiated by Sue Johnson. AS President Corbett will make a point to DCAS that faculty was not involved in the process.  Shared governance was not observed at all.
· Report on DTRW—Jenny Redding reported that a Golden Rule document has been discussed for weeks.  This document will be voted on at Curriculum and includes what items appropriately should be referred to DTRW for review.
· Report on DCSL (District operating procedures)—AS President Corbett reported that he has sent out to senators a number of Action Policies (AP), which are guidelines for the implementation of the Board Policies in the District Board Policy Handbook, coming to DCSL for approval.  Of special concern to faculty is the section Formation of a Recommendation Group on AP 4021, Program Discontinuance.  After a brief discussion the Senate agreed by consensus to include wording that would recommend a group that meets the shared governance definition.
Old Business
Amy London has received only one nomination form for the Academic Senate Executive Team election.  She also informed that Mike Abram is on board for another year as Sabbatical Chair.
AS President Corbett is concerned we are running out of time to update the Senate Constitution and Bylaws.  He requested we take a look at these documents and send recommendations for changes to Linda Kamaila, Robert Cabral or Carolyn Dorrance.
New Business—Nothing to report
For the Good of the Order – Robert Cabral—Nothing to report
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 3:56 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Pinto-Casillas

Academic Senate Secretary

SENATE MEETING SCHEDULE 
FOR 2008-2009

Monday, August 25th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Sept. 8th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Sept. 22nd - 
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Oct.13th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Oct. 27th - 
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Nov. 24th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Dec. 8th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Jan. 26th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Feb. 9th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Feb. 23rd -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, March 9th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, March 23rd -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, April 13th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, April 27th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, May 11th -
2:30 p.m.[image: image1.png]



Minutes 


for the Regular Meeting of


Monday, March 9, 2009


LS 8









